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WARNING - PROPRIETARY RIGHTS NOTICE 

  
This document is the property of Pratt & Whitney Canada Corp. (“P&WC”).  You may not possess, use, copy or disclose 
this document or any information in it, for any purpose, including without limitation to design, manufacture, or repair 
parts, or obtain FAA or other government approval to do so, without P&WC's express written permission.  Neither receipt 
nor possession of this document alone, from any source, constitutes such permission.  Possession, use, copying or 
disclosure by anyone without P&WC's express written permission is not authorized and may result in criminal or civil 
liability.  

 

 
This Service Information Letter is valid until superseded or cancelled by revision. 

ISSUED:  20-Mar-2024 Page 1 of 1 
PRATT & WHITNEY CANADA CORP. 

MARIE-VICTORIN, LONGUEUIL 
QUEBEC, CANADA J4G 1A1 

PRINTED IN CANADA 

Subject:  Caution about Maintenance Tracking Service Providers 
  
Applicability: All P&WC products except PW900 and APS-Model APU 
 

 
P&WC has been made aware that some Maintenance Tracking Service (MTS) providers provide tools and/or services 
that automate the tracking of engine scheduled maintenance requirements included in the engine Instructions for 
Continued Airworthiness (ICA).  An instance has recently been reported where the process and tool used resulted in 
missing the Low Utilization Inspection requirements for several turbofan engine models.  Therefore, some subscribers 
of MTS may be overdue for the Low Utilization Inspection (LUI). 
 
This SIL is issued to remind operators of the importance of maintaining engines according to the applicable Engine 
Maintenance Manual (EMM) and that it remains the operator’s and/or maintenance organization’s responsibility to 
ensure that any tool or service not specifically referenced in the ICA is suitable and accurate for the purpose. Please 
note that specific MTS providers are not referenced in any P&WC EMM and therefore are not endorsed by P&WC. 
  
P&WC recommends that operators and maintainers of P&WC turbofan engines who subscribe to MTS review their 
engine’s maintenance records to confirm compliance with EMM section 05-20 requirements including LUIs and 
implement corrective action as necessary.  Please contact your local Field Support Manager or P&WC Customer 
First (CFirst) center (1-800-268-8000, CFirst@pwc.ca) should you require assistance or clarification on P&WC engine 
ICA requirements. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tammy Stupalo 
Deputy Chief Engineer, Customer Service 
PRATT & WHITNEY CANADA CORP 

Export Classification: This document contains no technical data


